
Abstract 

 
     With the conclusion of the Uruguay Round a new era 
might begin for the international trade system. The 
Contracting Parties of the GATT were finally successful in 
overcoming the legally still provisional status of the GATT. 
The new World Trade Organization (WTO) will provide the 
common institutional framework for the conduct of trade 
relations among its members. The dispute settlement system 
has undergone a fundamental reform to a more timely, 
automatic, and binding process.  
     The WTO recognizes the principle of sustainable 
development. By doing that the WTO devotes itself to issues 
reaching far beyond purely economic considerations. It 
devotes itself to a more integrated and holistic view of 
reality. This paper outlines similar tendencies in other 
social subsystems such religious and cultural beliefs, the 
economic order, or art. 
     In the process of formulating legal principles to 
achieve sustainable development multiple factors such as 
scientific, economic, social, or political facts, have to be 
considered. Sustainable development requires the unification 
of economics and ecology in decision making processes at all 
levels. 
     However, as the Tuna/Dolphin decisions show, the GATT 
has been more concerned with possible cases of 
“environmental protectionism” than with environmental 
protection. If the GATT wants to fulfill its fundamental 
promises, an ongoing discussion process with the 
environmental community and an incorporation of environment 
- related regulations into the legal trade order will be 
necessary. The global ecological crisis and the increasing 
awareness of non-state entities such as NGOs or individuals 
about environmental problems weakens the position of the 
nation state as main player in the international community. 
The international law has to be in a constant and dynamic 
interrelationship with the changing reality. Also the WTO 
has to adapt to multiple actors and to an increasing 
complexity of international relations. Given the complicated 
and multilayered issue, changes in substantive rules will 
not resolve possible conflicts. The focus has to shift to a 
reform of the procedural rules of the GATT to allow for a 
productive and permanent dialog and an effective dispute 
resolution procedure such as the strengthening of the 
consultative process of Art. XXII GATT, more discretionary 
power of the GATT panels to enable them to balance free 
trade and environmental interest more flexible and the 
opportunity for NGO participation and increased transparency 
in the procedure. 
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